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Welcome to the Census 
Ambassador Training! 

 

Thank you for joining us to disseminate information 
about the 2020 Census in your community! 

 
 

Feel free to download, print and share the pages of this toolkit! 
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Month Activity 

Novembe
r 2019 

• Share toolkit materials with your staff, board and volunteers 

• Contact your local partnership specialist and become a Census partner 

• Call and email your local Complete Count Committee to get involved or get on their 

mailing list 

• Attend one Complete Count Committee meeting, school board meeting or local 

government meeting to express the importance of counting young children in the 

2020 Census 

December 
2019 

• Check to see if any groups you work with (R&R, United Way, local nonprofits, library) 

are already working on Census education. 

• Ask parents of young children who they trust in the community to see if you can  

• Invite Census Bureau to any community events you are involved in, especially around 

the holidays (holiday pageants, fairs, plays, toy giveaways, etc.) 

January 
2020 

• Use at least one Census Statistics in Schools activity in classrooms (if appropriate) 

• Place Census materials on resource tables 

• Share Census messaging from Census 2020 NJ Coalition partners on social media 

(personal and professional!) 

• Add Census outreach messages to your existing outreach (newsletter, social media, 

text/calls) 

February 
2020 

• Distribute flyers and fact sheets at local meetings, events and community gatherings 

• Add Census scripts to routine phone messages 

• Contact local nontraditional media source (radio station, free or non-English 

newspaper) to encourage stories on the 2020 Census 

• Train volunteers to be Census Ambassadors in your community 

March 
2020 

• Hang posters about the upcoming Census at places where people gather in HTC 

communities (laundromat, grocery store, community centers, doctor’s offices, 

barbershop/nail salons) 

• Host a fill-out-your-Census day at a child care center or preschool 

• Participate in texting campaign to remind all your contacts and networks to fill out the 

Census and pass the message along 

• Provide on-site internet and computer access to fill out the questionnaire 

• Ensure that “Count All Kids” messaging is included in all Census outreach materials 

April 2020 • Plan a National Census Day party on April 1 to invite your organization and partners to 

complete the Census together 

• Alert households that Census workers will begin knocking on doors if they don’t fill 

out their questionnaire completely 
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Sample Census 
Introduction 
Letter/Email to 
Families  

 

 
 
Dear Family, 
 
Federal funding for programs such as NJ FamilyCare, hospitals and clinics, SNAP, WIC, housing, TANF, the 
National School Lunch Program, child care, Head Start and many others are determined by Census 
population counts. The Census is a survey that is completed every ten years that aims to count every 
person in the United States including people of all ages, races, and ethnicities, as well as all citizens and 
non-citizens. 
 
An undercount could cause us to lose out on our state’s fair share of federal funding for these 
programs, not just for one year, but for a full decade to follow. About 1 million young children 
nationwide were not counted in 2010, the highest of any age group. This undercount was due to 
confusion over whether to include young children on household responses if they were a newborn, were 
involved in a split custody arrangement, or were unrelated to the person completing the questionnaire. 
 
A Census invitation will be sent to your household in March 2020 and we want you to know that the 
form is safe, confidential and easy! It only takes about 10 minutes to complete. However, if you have 
questions about how to complete the form or want more information about how the Census affects 
your community and your family, you can ask me any questions you may have. I have participated in 
Census trainings and activities with the Advocates for Children of New Jersey (ACNJ) and have been 
designated a Census Ambassador! 
 
Our program will also be participating in Census activities in classrooms and with families from now 
throughout the Spring. We hope you will join us in spreading the word about the importance of the 
Census. Remember children under the age of 5 need your help! 
 
Sincerely, 
[Program Director] 
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Sample Census 
Text Messages 

 
 

 
 

Do you know about Census 2020? The Census is a survey that is completed every 10 years that aims to 
count every person in the United States. Ask me, your child care program [Director] and Census 
Ambassador, any questions about completing your Census! 
 
Funding for many programs that families rely on, such as NJ FamilyCare, SNAP, WIC, housing and child 
care are supported by Census population counts. Yet, about 1 million children under age 5 were not 
counted nationally in Census 2010. Make sure all children are counted in 2020 by filling out your Census. 
Ask me, your Census Ambassador, any questions about completing your Census! 
 
There is often confusion about how children should be counted in the Census. If you have recently had a 
baby they should be included on your Census, even if they are still in the hospital on April 1st. If you do 
not count your newborn, the next Census will not happen until 2030--when they will be 10 years old! 
 
Do you live in a household with your parents or grandparents? There is often confusion about how 
families should be counted in the Census. Everyone should be counted where they live and sleep most 
of the time, including multi-generational households. If you have any questions, ask me, your Census 
Ambassador, about completing your Census! 
 
On [insert date], [insert child care program] will be having our We Count Too event! Did you know that 
1.9 million of New Jersey residents live in hard-to-count areas, including a disproportionate number of 
Black, Hispanic/Latino, Asian residents and children under age 5. Come join us for fun and remember to 
fill out your Census! 
 
Did your child come home singing the Census song today? If so, ask them what they learned about 
Census 2020 and remember to complete your Census form this Spring. It is safe, confidential and only 
takes about 10 minutes to complete. If you have any questions, ask me, your Census Ambassador! 
 
Did your child get their  “Count Me!” sticker today? If so, complete your Census questionnaire and have 
your child wear the sticker and send us a picture! It is important to show that we all count in Census 
2020, because if we don’t have an accurate count then New Jersey may not receive all of the federal 
funding we deserve. If you have any questions about your Census, ask me, your Census Ambassador! 
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Outreach Resource: 

 

For more information, visit: https://www.wecountkids.org/the-book. 
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